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Dear Senator Smith and Members of the Committee:  
 
I am an Assistant Professor at the University of Baltimore School of Law where I teach courses on Family Law and the 
Child Welfare System and write on child welfare issues, particularly as it affects low-income and minority families.  I 
have also represented hundreds of parents who have been separated from their children or who were at risk of being 
separated.  In addition, I serve as the Faculty Director of the Sayra and Neil Meyerhoff Center for Families, Children, and 
the Courts (CFCC). CFCC’s mission is to create, foster, and support a national movement to integrate communities, 
families, and the justice system in order to improve the lives of families and the health of the community. I urge you to 
support SB653. 
 
SB653 would clarify that marijuana use alone is insufficient for a finding of neglect.  While the law, as written, already 
requires that any alleged neglect cause harm, experience, and data tell us that this is not how it is understood by those 
enforcing it.  Children across the country and here in Maryland are frequently removed or prevented from reunifying with 
their families if their parents test positive for marijuana.1  This is true even when there is no evidence that the parent used 
marijuana while caregiving or that it impaired their ability to safely care for their child in any way.  And most often, those 
parents are low-income and Black.2  Marijuana use can be a gateway for bias, an easy entry point to discriminate against 
low-income and marginalized parents.  Maryland reflects a nationwide trend3: Black children are disproportionately 
represented in foster care4 and bias permeates the child welfare system at every level.5 This should come as no surprise as 
this is the way that criminal laws were enforced during the war on drugs that led to mass incarceration and the destruction 
of Black and Brown communities.  
 
The child welfare system’s goal is to protect children from harm - all harm. As the Supreme Court has stated, “the State 
registers no gain towards its declared goals when it separates children from the custody of fit parents. Indeed, if [the 
parent is] fit…the State spites its own articulated goals when it needlessly separates him from his family.”6 Removal from 
one’s parent has devastating and long-term impacts on children causing trauma, anxiety, and toxic stress.7  If children are 
later placed into foster care, they are faced with the possibility of being moved from home to home, higher likelihood of 
behavioral and mental health issues and worse long-term educational outcomes.  They are more likely than their peers to 
be poor, to be unhoused, to have juvenile justice involvement, to have substance use disorders or to become parents as 
teenager.  
 
SB653 makes explicit that there must be a connection between marijuana use and harm to children.  Because I believe that 
this is a necessary step in rectifying the effects of a misguided war on drugs that has caused irreparable harm to families of 
color, I urge you to support SB653. 
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